



- Continue to manage and work with a number of vulnerable individuals and families in West End.
- Joint Banning letter produced for West End Parish Council
- Wednesday, 11<sup>th</sup> July – Cops ‘n’ Chat 10:00 – 11:00 hours.
- Thursday, 26<sup>th</sup> July – Police Drop in Asda 18:00-19:00 hours.

#### LATEST CRIME STATISTICS

Neighbourhood Policing: crime and incident summary			
Incident	Previous 90-days	Last 90-days	Difference as a %
Anti-Social Behaviour	185	177	-4.32%
Crime	Previous 90-days	Last 90-days	Difference as a %
Criminal Damage / Arson	82	67	-18.29%
Disorder	49	65	32.65%
Burglary Residential	19	25	31.58%
Burfglary Bus. & Comm.	13	23	76.92%
Theft of or from Vehicles	53	59	11.32%
Cycle Theft	4	11	175.00%
Violence	138	193	39.86%
Drugs	6	10	66.67%
Shoplifting	66	53	-19.70%
Theft from the person	2	5	150.00%
Possession of Weapons	6	6	0.00%
Sexual Offences	20	12	-40.00%

EASTLEIGH -  
HEDGE END -  
HEDGE END  
NORTH

#### Hedge End North Neighbourhood Policing Team – West End Quarterly Report

Report received from PS Cat Mann covering April, May and June 2018 for Parish of West End – forwarded to all Councillors.

#### Questions from Councillors and Members of the Public

Councillor MacDonald said he was concerned with the increase in some of the crime figures, especially cycle theft. The Council asked Sheridan Mockford to raise these concerns with PS Mann.

48/18/PC

#### PCSO AGREEMENT

The Chair advised it was agreed at the June Full Council meeting to discuss the PCSO Agreement at the June Policy & Resources Committee meeting on 27<sup>th</sup> June. Due to the meeting being cancelled, the Chair said it was agreed that the Agreement be discussed at this meeting.

The Chair commented that the function of the PCSO has changed dramatically and West End will no longer be allocated the hours specified in the contract. Feedback from residents is that they no longer see PCSO's out and about in West End.

Councillor Craig said it has been confirmed that only 20 PCSO's will remain and the advice from EBS Safety/Resilience Officer was not to continue putting money into the service. Councillor MacDonald asked if the Council were committed to pay until April 2019? The Chair said the Clerk had not received a demand for payment this year, therefore the Council are able to implement immediate notice of the Agreement. Councillor Craig commented that the Contract was null and void due to the change of hours provided.

**It was proposed by Councillor Craig and seconded by Councillor Turl that the Parish Council should give immediate notice to terminate the PSCO Agreement. Agreed unanimously.**

The Parish Council gave thanks to all the PCSO's for their support over the years. The Chair said the Parish has received an exceptional service from the PSCO's, especially PCSO Coppin and was pleased to confirm they will be attending the Community Games again this year.

49/18/PC

**TO AUTHORISE THE SIGNING OF THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 13<sup>TH</sup> JUNE 2018**

The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday, 13<sup>th</sup> June 2018 were accepted as a true record of events and signed by the Chairman.

Proposed: Councillor J Asman  
Seconded: Councillor R MacDonald  
In favour: Unanimous

**Matters Arising**

There were no matters arising.

50/18/PC

**TO RECEIVE MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE MEETINGS:**

**Planning & Highways Committee Meetings of 5<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup> June 2018**

Councillor Davis presented the minutes of the Planning & Highways Committee Meetings held on 5<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup> June 2018 and asked the Council to accept the recommendations contained therein with the following amendment:

Page 4 under Highway Matters "hedges from Beacon Road to Upper New Road" should read "hedges from the top of Upper New Road and sign in September Close".

Proposed: Councillor R Davis  
Seconded: Councillor J Goguel  
In favour: Unanimous

**Matters Arising**

**Smart Motorway Consultation** – Councillor Turl said she was unable to attend and asked if resurfacing of the motorway had been included in the scheme?

The Chair said there had been no positive reaction to this but the issue of resurfacing will be looked at again. Councillor Turl requested that the Parish Council respond relating to this specific issue.

Councillor Tennent said residents had contacted him after attending the Consultation. He stated that it was the responsibility of Mims Davies to ensure the motorway is resurfaced. He has spoken to Councillor House who will be contacting Highways England directly to discuss the issue. A number of residents have also raised the issue of the installation of noise reduction panels. Highways England have advised they will only be installed to the South of the motorway and not the North.

Councillor Boulton said residents had asked her where the site office will be located during the works. The Deputy Clerk was asked to raise this enquiry.

Councillor Craig advised that Interserve are currently carrying out work on the M27 with a compound based on the roundabout at Bursledon/Hamble.

**Local Plan Consultation** – the Clerk has forwarded a draft response to all Councillors. The Chair asked Councillors to forward their comments to the Clerk via e-mail.

#### **Recreation & Environment Committee Meeting of 20<sup>th</sup> June 2018**

Councillor MacDonald presented the minutes of the Recreation & Environment Committee Meeting held on 20<sup>th</sup> June 2018 and asked the Council to accept the recommendations contained therein.

Proposed: Councillor R MacDonald  
Seconded: Councillor S Turl  
In favour: Unanimous

#### **Matters Arising**

There were no matters arising.

#### **Policy & Resources Committee Meeting**

Meeting cancelled – non quorate.

#### **Personnel Committee Meeting**

**No meeting in June.**

051/18/PC

#### **REPORTS FROM COUNCILLOR REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES**

##### **Transport Representative's Report– Councillor Goguel**

Councillor Goguel reported on the following:

- Attended Transport Forum meeting – raised concern re. removal of older person's bus pass schemes: Taxi Share; Dial A Ride; Call & Go.
- No. 8 late bus service – last bus changed from 21:42 to 21:47.
- Chartwell Green bus service to Hedge End Railway Station – last bus at 21:50. This services runs empty back to the depot. Councillor Goguel asked if this bus could go to Bitterne only.
- X10 to Durley and Bishops Waltham. Winchester do not have the resources to cover this service. No response from Mims Davies to date.
- X6 & X7 – this service to Asda in Chandlers Ford has been discontinued due to funding being withdrawn from Asda.

**Hilldene Community Association – Councillor J Goguel**

Next meeting – 16<sup>th</sup> July 2018.

**Airport Consultative – Councillor J Asman**

No meeting.

**West End Carnival – Councillor R MacDonald**

Councillor MacDonald reported the following:

- Held 'Wash Up' meeting this week.
- Presentation Evening to be held on 21<sup>st</sup> July.
- £4,500+ awards to be distributed.
- Gave thanks to West End residents and those who supported the Carnival.

Councillor Turl gave thanks to Councillor MacDonald and his team for providing West End with another successful Carnival.

**Friends of Hatch Grange – Councillor R MacDonald**

Councillor MacDonald reported the following:

- The cows have now been moved to the second field.

**Friends of West End Copse – Councillor Hellier**

Councillor Hellier – apologies received.

**Wildern Management – Councillor R Davis**

Councillor Davis unable to attend meeting. Will speak to Julia Birt and report at next meeting.

**HEWEB Youth Partnership – Mrs Laura Cooke, Parish Clerk**

The Clerk attended meeting on 18<sup>th</sup> June and provided the following report:

Youthouse: reported on successful West End Carnival participation; Chartwell lottery update; Community Games preparation – HEWEB Youth Partnership presented a cheque for £300 towards this but want evidence that the Youthouse has sought other funding. Youth Leader will contact Julia Birt for funding from HEWEB LAC. Funding required as Youthouse want the Community Games to be a 'free event' for residents/members.

Hedge End: reported on their summer activities; setting up a counselling service for members of the Friday Night Project – currently seeking funding for this and also for volunteers for Friday nights. Difficult to find volunteers.

Wildern School: concerned about inappropriate postings on Hedge End & Botley Facebook. Prompted a discussion on social media which can encourage anti-social behaviour by 'advertising' fight clubs, etc. However, a recent racial incident was dealt with by the school after the culprits were identified through social media and they apologised to residents.

Police: attended West End Carnival; will be attending Community Games and also Park Sport activities; reported on anti-social incidents.

PC Jason Steele – Chairman of the Partnership – commented that all partners should support the Community Games and suggested that Nikki should also approach Hedge End for funding as there are many members of the Youthouse who live in Hedge End.

Next meeting 10<sup>th</sup> September 2018.

**EDALC**

No meeting.

**52/18/PC**      **TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM COUNTY/BOROUGH:**

**County Councillor T Craig** – nothing to report.

**County Councillor B Tennent** reported on the following:

- County Council pothole deficit – funding increased to £6,000,000 hence £4,000,000 outstanding to equate to £10,000,000 costs needed for repairs.
- Public Transport Consultation – cuts to be implemented.

**Borough Councillor Reports**

**Borough Councillor J Asman** – reported on the following:

- Attended Licencing Committee meeting.
- Attended Planning Development training and Accounts training.

**Borough Councillor C Boulton** – nothing to report.

**Borough Councillor R Gomer** – reported on the following:

- Attended Smart Motorway launch at the Ageas Bowl.
- Eastleigh Pride to be held on 8<sup>th</sup> September 2018.

Councillor Craig commented that she had just received paperwork re. the Smart Motorway following the meeting at the Ageas Bowl and said resurfacing had largely been removed from the budget. She said she would have more information following a Full Council meeting to be held next week.

**Borough Councillor B Tennent** – reported on the following:

- Mayoral duties – attending Grand Opening of Youth Options at Itchen Valley Country Park – to be run by private company.
- Remembrance Day 100 year Celebration – Pre-Remembrance Day around the Borough to include all churches to be held on 15<sup>th</sup> September.

**53/18/PC**      **DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING**

**Wednesday, 12<sup>th</sup> September 2018 at 7.15 pm**

**Reminders to Councillors:**

West End Garden & Allotment Association BBQ – 5<sup>th</sup> August from 1.30 pm.

**54/18/PC**      **EXEMPT BUSINESS**

Exempt Business – none to discuss.

**55/18/PC**      **CLOSE OF MEETING**

The meeting closed at 7.42 pm.